Present were Oliver Andrews, Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield and Betty Hooper.

Mrs. Tiley, new owner of the Garrod house came in to ask questions to acquaint herself with our building ordinance.

George Houghton came in to see if he could buy gravel from the dump site which in turn would be preparing the dump site for future use. Tom thought the Selectmen should not allow this, since he expected it would set a precedent. The Selectmen promised to discuss his proposal further and report back to him. (They later decided against it.)

Mr. Eeo Felix and Mr. St. Onge of St. Onge Septic Service came in to advise the Selectmen that they have no place to dump septage in New Boston. The Selectmen will write to the Manchester Dept. of Highways Environment Protection Division. We will ask for permission to use its facility.